TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
END OF YEAR MEETING

DECEMBER 28TH, 2023

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their December End of Year meeting on Thursday, Dec. 28th, 2023.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Nathan Lavertue - present



Corey Clanahan - absent
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

No one addressed the Board.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. SET DATE FOR APPROVAL OF BOOKS: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to have the Approval of Books for the Court, the Building Inspector and the Town Clerk set for Thursday, February 8th, 2024 at 7 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
2. OTHER: Councilwoman Fallon asked if any progress had been made on getting a zoning consultant for the future appointees to the new zoning commission.  Ms. Burton replied that she was planning on appointing this zoning group in January and the newly appointed members would interview consultants. 


The Supervisor added that there have been two applicants so far for the vacant seat on the Town Board with letters of interest and resumes still being requested.  A resident had already applied for the vacant seat on the Zoning Board of Appeals and was expecting to interview him on January 2nd at the Re-Organizational Meeting.  The newly elected and re-elected office holders will be sworn in at that meeting as well.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Renee Perpetua, 241 Market Lane – addressed the Board at length about the very troublesome speeding issues on Market Lane.

A motion was made by Nathan Lavertue, seconded by Margaret Fallon,  at 7:16 PM to close the regular meeting and enter into an Executive Session regarding personnel.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.


A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to close the Executive Session with no action taken at 7:22 PM.  Motion carried.


With no other business at hand, a motion was made by Margaret Fallon, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to adjourn the meeting at 7:23 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk
